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Dewey Statistical Information
In FY2021 (the fiscal year ending Sept. 30, 2021), the LC Dewey Program assigned Dewey Decimal Classification (DDC) to 102,564 bibliographic records, surpassing the target of 90,000 DDC assigned. Dewey classifiers assigned 33,026 DDC to print and CIP records. 25,235 CIP e-book records were assigned DDC. Catalogers assigned 4,310 DDC to monograph records using AutoDewey.  The copy cataloging process resulted in 35,144 copied DDC numbers (i.e., 082, second indicator 4) in print monograph records. CIP Partnership Program libraries—Northwestern University, Queens Library, the U.S. Government Publishing Office, New Mexico State Library, and Abilene Christian University—assigned 877 Dewey numbers to the bibliographic records they created for the CIP Program. Finally, the U.S. ISSN Center and other serials librarians assigned 3,972 DDC to ISSN records. 
In addition to DDC assignment, Dewey classifiers added Library of Congress Classification to 1,033 CIPs cataloged by the National Library of Medicine.  
Abilene Christian University withdrew from the CIP Partnership Program because of the retirement of sole participating cataloger, Gary Oliver.
 Expansion of Dewey Classification beyond the CIP and Dewey Section
Several catalogers in the U.S. Programs, Law, and Literature Division and the U.S. Arts, Sciences, and Humanities Division have been trained and declared independent to assign DDC to the works they catalog. The catalogers have critical expertise in the social sciences, bio-medical sciences, political science, history, naval and military sciences, law, literature, and music. Retired Dewey classification specialist Michael Cantlon and Juli Beall, Dewey volunteer, assisted in a volunteer capacity with the training and review of these catalogers.

Staffing
Kelly West recently joined OCLC as the first visiting editor-in-residence for the DDC system. In this inaugural six-month role, Ms. West will collaborate closely with DDC editor Alex Kyrios, and will contribute her expertise to reduce systematic bias embedded in the DDC. She is enrolled at Louisiana State University. She serves as a 2020 – 2022 Kaleidoscope Program Diversity Scholar with the Association of Research Libraries as well as a 2021 – 2022 Spectrum scholar with the American Library Association.
